HOWGATE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Craig Miller

Scottish Borders Council 

Council Headquarters 

Newtwon St Boswells

Melrose 

TD6 0SA

By email only to: dcconsultees@scotborders.gov.uk
Dear Sirs,
The Spurlens Rig proposal will have a significant impact on Leadburn, Howgate and the surrounding area but falls out with the jurisdiction of Howgate Community Council (HCC).  HCC is not a statutory consultee and we understand that our views have the same weight as those from any other individual.  HCC has however provided all households in its area with information on the Spurlens Rig proposal via the village newsletter and a separate A5 flyer, and we have encouraged residents to write Scottish Borders with their comments/objections on an individual basis.
Not withstanding the above, the HCC wishes to express specific concerns in relation to the impact that construction traffic will have on Howgate and the surrounding area should the development be granted planning permission.  We are particularly concerned that construction traffic will be required to access the site through Howgate village and the Leadburn junction, both of which are unsuitable for large vehicles.   The roads are already heavily congested during peak times, unsuitable for large volumes of heavy construction traffic and in a particularly poor state of repair.
We would also like to draw Scottish Borders Council’s attention to the Auchencorth Reporter’s Decision, particularly the paragraphs on “Landscape Typology and Character, Landscape Value and Visual Impact ” – paragraphs 6 through to 28 inclusive.  Specifically, I would draw your attention to paragraph 27 which states:
“a significant adverse landscape and visual impact in relation to the proposed site’s established landscape context and the contribution it makes to the setting of the Pentland Hills, including the Area of Great Landscape Value and the Regional Park”.

I have appended a copy of the Reporter’s Decision for your information.

Yours sincerely,

Karen O’HanlonChair, Howgate Community Council
